
Friday 4th
April

Dear parents/carers and students,

As we near the end of the Spring term I would like to reflect on some of the amazing things
which students and staff have achieved this term. Alongside the very important business of
delivering great teaching, learning and pastoral care, our community has also enjoyed:

Music Mania
Dance showcases (and Dance Live!)
Drama productions
New Community Art installations
Walking Talking Mocks (and real mocks too)
A Creative Careers Day
Sixth Form Charity Week
Many, many sporting fixtures (and a lot of victories!)
The PTA Quiz
A “Get into teaching” coffee morning
7 school trips (and numerous visitors into school too)
A magnificent Careers Fair

None of these things would be possible without the hard work and talent of our amazing
staff teams. I am sure you will all join me in wishing them a very restful Spring break!
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A plea from our local Crossing Patrols

The students at Angmering Sixth Form recently ran a Charity week, raising money for Young Lives vs Cancer. Each day,
the students ran a break time cake and sweets sale. 

On Monday 24th, there was an Easter Egg hunt at lunchtime where students needed to find Eggs hidden around the
school and complete a form to win an Easter Egg. On Wednesday afternoon students (who entered) were able to
complete some Egg-cellent Challenges set up by our sports leaders on the school field and compete in a fun
competition. 

All of the events raised over £900 which has been donated to the charity. Well done and thanks to all of the Charity
Committee members and everyone who supported this ‘egg’cellent event.

Sixth Form Charity Week

There was an incident last week when a secondary school student, riding a bike, failed to stop at a primary
school crossing patrol. The Crossing Patrol Officer was standing in the middle of the road at the time. A
small child was hit by the cyclist but was not seriously injured. Please can we remind all students that it is
an offence to fail to stop for a Crossing Patrol Officer and that failing to stop places children at risk.
Please take care!
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The Government wants to hear from young people!

The government is creating a new ten-year National Youth Strategy to tackle the challenges
for this generation of young people and to ensure every young person can thrive. This
strategy will bring power back to young people and their communities to improve youth
focused services.

In order that they understand the needs and desires of young people, they have created a
survey for anyone aged 10 to 21 to complete. 

We would encourage you to complete the survey to share with the government what you
think on a range of themes.

Did you know that West Sussex Road Safety Team has a Road Safety Facebook page, which has now been running for
approximately 3 years. 

The page provides useful information about keeping you and your children safe on and around the roads.
 
WSCC Road Safety - Facebook
 
All ages can benefit from the information they post, which in turn could help to make your children’s journeys to and
from school safer, healthier, and overall easier for everyone.

Road Safety information from West Sussex

As you know we're a #NeuroNinja school and our whole community benefits from support through Action Your
Potential.  

As parents and carers of our school you can sign-up to the #NeuroNinja Learning Hub - sign up here. This month on the
hub there are 3 new courses for students, parents and carers.

Unpicking the Lock of OCD - A 7 Session Course about what OCD is in the brain and how we can tackle it
Responding to Grief - An 8 Session course focused on what grief is in the brain and how we can respond to this
intense experience
Getting Our Hustle On - A 7 episode course for KS4 students focused on getting stuff done and tackling
procrastination.

A video explaining the contents of these new courses is here.

Support for parents/carers from ‘Action Your Potential’

https://news.service.education.gov.uk/FAEC175B446C56D7AA87850DD617F9513351DDB8DF5EACF4397F2A8A3F3584CB/7C7D549B51F16D75B63F1B98CACECCE4/LE35
https://news.service.education.gov.uk/A7FFA424E7BB62D748ED2E4F3DE3D73CE8CCC5855ABDDE76B63B834CEF6C523E/7C7D549B51F16D75B63F1B98CACECCE4/LE35
https://www.facebook.com/RoadSafetyWSCC/?locale=en_GB
http://actionyourpotential.org/
http://actionyourpotential.org/
http://actionyourpotential.org/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSchQFvAMVrkW8ICxymiMdxE09AsF55PBqC_pMJGsFmDRydXSQ/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1lZQSY-OdSeD16c88iltFG3WivDn97J88/view?usp=sharing


Most pharmacies in England are now providing the NHS Pharmacy First service which allows pharmacists to provide advice
and where appropriate, supply NHS medicines for the following conditions:

Earache (aged 1 to 17 years)
Impetigo (aged 1 year and over)
Infected insect bites (aged 1 year and over)
Shingles (aged 18 years and over)
Sinusitis (aged 12 years and over)
Sore throats (aged 5 years and over)
Urinary tract infections (UTIs) in women (aged 16 to 64 years)

If you have symptoms that suggest you may have one of these conditions, you can walk into a pharmacy and be offered a
consultation with a pharmacist in a private consultation room. Your GP surgery may also refer you to the service if you
contact them but they believe it is appropriate for you to be seen by a pharmacist.
If you have symptoms that suggest you have one of the above conditions, why not give the Pharmacy First service a try?
For more information, visit nhs.uk/thinkpharmacyfirst   
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This year marks 50 years since the school opened for students and we
are planning a celebration on 5th July when we will be looking back at
all of the highlights of the first 50 years of our school.

We are asking members of the community for memories and images of
the school over the years. We are hoping to put together an exhibition
of the changing face of the school since 1975!

Please get digging through those old photos and yearbooks and if you
are happy to share them please send a copy to our email address
office@theangmeringschool.co.uk along with an estimated date of the
photo and a description. 

Please also join our 50  Anniversary Facebook page here.th

Thank you!

The Angmering School is 50!

Think Pharmacy First

https://www.nhs.uk/nhs-services/pharmacies/how-pharmacies-can-help/
https://www.nhs.uk/nhs-services/pharmacies/how-pharmacies-can-help/
mailto:office@theangmeringschool.co.uk
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=61574860193258
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School Phone Line for Student Absences

In order to simplify the process of notifying the school when your child is too ill to attend, we have now amalgamated all
of the year groups onto one central phone number. Please call the main reception number (01903 772351) for all
absences. You will then be asked to dial ‘1’ to report absences for Years 7-11 or ‘6’ to report absences in the Sixth Form.
Many thanks.

Absence must be reported for each day of absence.

Alternatively you can report your child’s absence via our designed text number to 07860054571

Contacts for enquiries relating to absence

School Phone Line for Student Absences

I would just like to remind you all that the Walking, Talking Mocks continue apace. They take place after school and
provide an excellent opportunity for students to learn more about excellent exam technique and core subject content.
These are open to all Year 11 students and the schedule has been shared with them all (and can be seen below). Please
encourage your children to attend. They are really powerful sessions.

REMAINING YEAR 11 WALKING TALKING MOCK SCHEDULE 2025

MATHS THURSDAY 24 APRIL ENGLISH WEDNESDAY 7 MAY

SCIENCE THURSDAY 1 MAY
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Please drive and park considerately when dropping off or picking up children

We have had a number of concerned residents contacting us since the start of term to ask that we remind
parents/carers about the need to drive and park considerately when dropping off and picking up children. In particular
we would ask that you avoid blocking driveways, which may prevent residents from entering or leaving their homes. It
has also been noticed that parents/carers are not observing the Keep Clear markings at the main entrance; the area is
therefore  being patrolled by Arun Parking Enforcement Team because of their concern for pedestrian safety. Many
thanks for your consideration.

Thanks for your continued support, have a lovely break and see you for the summer term,

Thanks for your continued support,

Simon Liley, Headteacher



Student and Community News

Arun Arts Work Celebration

Over the past three months, artists Mark and Rebecca Ford from Two Circles Design have been collaborating with
students connected to the LNC to create commissioned artwork for the school community. Work began on a large,
accessible "withie" sculpture at the roundabout. Then a painted murmuration of birds was spread across the school
walls, alongside a circular mural in the gym.

An opening celebration took place last Friday, featuring an ice cream van, press coverage, and appearances by the
artists and students who contributed to the project.  A wonderful afternoon was enjoyed by all!



Student and Community News

Brighton Marathon Fundraisers!

Three brave friends of the school are in training to run the Brighton Marathon on 6th April 2025. They are hoping to
raise £1500 to support some of our LNC students to attend the Wheelpower National Junior Games at the Stoke
Mandeville Stadium in June. The money will cover transport, food and accommodation for around 25 students to
attend the three day championships. 

The amazing runners are Charlotte Webb (ex Angmering Student) Steven Ward-Smith (uncle to one of our year 8
students) and Karen Miles (maths teacher). All have been training hard for the race over the last few months. Please
click on the link below to donate whatever you can afford to this excellent cause. Thank you!

justgiving.com/campaign/marathon2025lnc

Please note - if you do make a donation, be aware of the JustGiving ‘Tip’ that may automatically be added - it is on a
slide bar. You can reduce it back to 0, otherwise an extra 12.5 percent will be added to your donation. This is
separate to Gift Aid. We wouldn’t want for your generosity to be caught out! 

London Marathon fundraiser!

Another one of our amazing colleagues, Graham Merritt-Blann is running the London Marathon this year. Graham
was able to get in on a ballot place and decided to raise money for three charities, St Barnabas House, British Liver
Trust & The Lavinia Norfolk Centre at The Angmering school. All three charities are close to Graham’s heart and any
donations will be greatly appreciated - thank you. https://gofund.me/4d73e1c4

https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/marathon2025lnc


Student and Community News

Angmering Parish Council Community Award



Student Bulletin

Student and Community News

Diary Dates

Every Monday we send the students a newsletter which includes important weekly events and notices, sports clubs,
and celebrates their achievements. Please click here to see this weeks Bulletin.

Link to The Student Bulletin

Vacancies

04/04/2025 - Last day of Spring term - Students finish at 3.15pm
04/04/2025 - 11/04/2025 - Ski Trip
22/04/2025 - Start of the Summer Term
28/04/2025 - 09/05/2025 - Y10 Mock Exams
22/04/2025 - GCSE Art & Design (3d Design) Ext Set Exam, 9:00 am
24/04/2025 - GCSE Art & Design (3d Design) Ext Set - Group 2 Exam, 9:00am
01/05/2025 - BTEC Fitness Training And Programming Exam, 9:00am
08/05/2025 - GCSE Drama Written Paper Exam, 9:00am

Exam Certificates Summer 2024

SUMMER EXAM
CERTIFICATES NOW

AVAILABLE FOR
COLLECTION

We are pleased to inform you that the summer 2024 exam certificates are now available for collection.
Collection Details:
Location: Main Reception, The Angmering School
Collection Dates/Times: Monday to Friday, 9:00 AM – 3:30 PM
Required Identification: Please ensure you bring valid identification when collecting your certificates. Without it,
we will not be able to release them.
If you are unable to collect your certificates in person, or if you would like to nominate someone to collect them
on your behalf, please contact dbrown@theangmeringschool.co.uk to arrange this.
Should you have any further questions, please don’t hesitate to get in touch.

Teacher of Geography and Food Technology
Exam Invigilator

https://www.angmeringschool.co.uk/assets/Documents/Letters/Student-Bulletin-31-March-2025.pdf
https://www.angmeringschool.co.uk/assets/Documents/Letters/Student-Bulletin-31-March-2025.pdf
https://www.angmeringschool.co.uk/assets/Documents/Letters/Student-Bulletin-31-March-2025.pdf


Key Contact Email Addresses Phone Numbers

Year 7 Key Contacts 

Mrs Jones (Attendance Officer) ljones@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778323 

Miss Pegden (Head of Year 7) npegden@theangmeringschool.co.uk  (01903) 778317

Mrs Ford (Student Support) &
Mrs O’Hare (Student Support)

sford@theangmeringschool.co.uk
dohare@theangmeringschool.co.uk

(01903) 778341 
(01903) 778389

Year 8 Key Contacts

Mrs Jones (Attendance Officer) ljones@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778323 

Mr Middleton (Head of Year 8) mmiddleton@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778339

Mrs Ford (Student Support) sford@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778341

Year 9 Key Contacts

Mrs Jones (Attendance Officer) ljones@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778323

Mrs Wyatt (Head of Year 9) swyatt@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778303

Mrs Ford (Student Support) sford@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778341

Year 10 Key Contacts

Mrs Silva (Attendance Officer) ssilva@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778331

Mrs Fillery (Head of Year 10) jfillery@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778311

Mrs O’Hare (Student Supoort) dohare@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778389

Year 11 Key Contacts

Mrs Silva (Attendance Officer) ssilva@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778331

Mrs Hook (Head of Year 11) lhook@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778338

Mrs O’Hare (Student Support) dohare@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778389

Key Contacts for parents/carers

mailto:npegden@theangmeringschool.co.uk
mailto:sford@theangmering.co.uk
mailto:sford@theangmering.co.uk
mailto:swyatt@theangmeringschool.co.uk
mailto:sford@theangmering.co.uk


Sixth Form Key Contacts

Sixth 
Form

Mrs Knox  (Leader of VI Form)
Mrs Carroll (VI Form Admin)
Emily Davies (VI Pastoral
Coordinator)

hknox@theangmeringschool.co.uk
pcarroll@theangmeringschool.co.uk
edavies@theangmeringschool.co.uk

(01903) 778356
(01903) 778391
(01903) 778394

Key Contacts for parents/carers

 Absence Reporting Via Text Messaging - 07860054571

  Should my child go to School today?

mailto:hknox@theangmeringschool.co.uk
mailto:pcarroll@theangmeringschool.co.uk
mailto:edavies@theangmeringschool.co.uk
https://www.what0-18.nhs.uk/parentscarers/worried-your-child-unwell/child-unwell-ok-go-nurseryschool






Children and young people aged 4 to16 who are eligible* for
bene  ts related free school meals can take part in free clubs
during the Easter, Summer and Winter holidays. A free
nutritious meal is provided as part of the scheme. Visit our
website to   nd activities near you and book your place.

Holiday Activities and
Food (HAF) for children

westsussex.gov.uk/HAF

*Check eligibility on the webpage and   nd information about further 
support and activities available. Places are limited. Paid-for-places
may be available, contact individual clubs for availability.
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